
Disposal of the land adjacent to the Inn on the Quay, Goodrington – 19/7/17 
 
Call-in of Mayoral Decision – 26/7/17 
 
Officer’s comments are set out below: 
 

 
 
 
(ii)  Whitbread requested that a decision was made before the next Policy 
Development and Decision Group (Joint Operations Team) on 24th July 2017 as 
Whitbread has very tight delivery timeframes to be able to minimise the disruption of 
the delivery of any project during the 2018 season. It was suggested that the 2 local 
Ward Councillors attend this early meeting. 
 
The public had the opportunity to make written comments regarding the Disposal of 
Open Space through the formal procedure.  15 letters were received by the Council 
and were provided and attached to the Record of Decision for consideration by the 
Mayor. 
 
Officers attended a meeting of the Roselands & Goodrington Community Partnership 
Steering Group on 19th June, along with local ward Councillors. The scheme was 
fully explained as was the ongoing process of public consultation over the disposal of 
Open Space. The position regarding the earlier PDDG decision and the reasons why 
officers would be seeking an earlier decision and therefore deviating from the PDDG 
minutes was fully explained and was not challenged. Officers provided a lengthy 
explanation about why a definitive answer on toilet re-provision could not be given, 
not least because it would ultimately be a decision for full Council in terms of the 
ongoing review of Public Toilet provision across the Bay.  
 
On 10th July two senior representatives from Whitbread, along with a Senior Council 
Officer and a TDA staff member attended another meeting of the Roselands & 
Goodrington Community Partnership Steering Group, specifically to discuss the 



issues in direct response to the PDDG minutes. Kevin Mowat went to great lengths 
to explain again why an earlier decision would be sought ahead of the next 
scheduled PDDG. Once again this issue was not challenged by the Steering Group 
or the ward Councillor. Officers also reiterated again the difficulty of providing a 
guarantee over the re-provision of public toilet facilities in the light of the ongoing 
Council review of such services.   
 
The principle terms of any new lease are as set out in Whitbread’s offer letter which 
was attached to the Report to the Policy Development and Decision Group (Joint 
Operations Team) on 18th May 2017.  The offer is considered to be of reasonable 
value as the Tenant is a special purchaser, taking into account the premium and the 
likely increase in the annual turnover rent that the Council would receive from 
Whitbread – estimated to be in the order of £15,000 - £20,000 (based on previous 
and current annual turnovers).  This represents around a 12% - 13% increase in 
annual rental to the Council, for Inn on the Quay, Goodrington. 
 
 

 
The reason for this was fully explained and the matter was discussed at length at two 
meetings of the Community Partnership Steering Group attended by officers and 
ward Councillors. 
 

 
This issue mentioned at paragraph 3 above was discussed at the Roselands & 
Goodrington Community Partnership Steering Group Meeting on 19th June and 10th 
July 2017, and it was suggested that periodic meetings could be set up with the local 
businesses/ Tenants and Whitbread (possibly the Whitbread Regional Manager and 
the local Site Manager) to discuss issues in common.  
 
Whitbread also mentioned at this meeting that it had not carried out any major re-
decoration as there was the possibility of the hotel extension.  After any decision on 
the extension then the decoration of the building would be looked at. 
 

Finally, on 13th July Officers provided Councillors Tyerman and Barnby with a full 
briefing on this matter including the rationale for an early decision by the Mayor as 
well as the draft wording of a Record of Decision. Officers cannot see what more 
could have been done to avoid this Call-in. The delay that has been introduced by 
the Call-in process has put the investment by Whitbread at risk. 


